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        Berlin, 28.11.2023 

 
Statement of the FGW Expert Committee on Wind Potential 
 
 
On 28.11.2023, the FGW Expert Committee on Wind Potential (FAWP) decided to publish a statement regarding the 
preparation of additional documents (e.g. supplements, site quality assessments) based on Technical Guideline Part 6 
(TG 6). In addition, the handling of the new revision of TR 6 in conjunction with the new EEG amendments is to be 
clarified.  

There is a transitional period that ends on 01.07.2024. From 01.07.2024, energy yield calculations must be prepared 
in accordance with revision 12 of the TG 6. If an energy yield calculation is already available for a site in accordance 
with an older revision of the TG 6 and additional documents are to be created for this, the following must be observed: 

1. The creation of supplementary documents based on an energy yield determination with an outdated revision 
status, where there are no changes to the results of the yield calculation, is possible. The creation of additional 
documents based on an energy yield calculation with an outdated revision status where there are changes to 
the calculation results (e.g. different power curve, losses, etc.) is possible if the following requirements are 
met: 

• A check (of the base document) for conformity with the currently valid revision has been carried 
out.  

• The test result is documented in the report. 
• Conformity with revision 12 is established in the supplementary document. 

or 

2. The preparation of site quality assessment based on energy yield determinations prepared in accordance with 
Revision 11 of TG 6 is also possible if changes to the results of the yield calculation result exclusively from the 
use of a different power curve/nominal power or changed loss specifications. 

As the EEG 2023 does not provide for any changes to the procedure for determining site quality prior to 
commissioning, Annex C of Revision 12 of TG 6 - even without direct reference to the EEG 2023 - remains fully valid 
and applicable for the assessment of site quality for commissioning. 

On behalf of FAWP 
Lars Levermann (chairperson FAWP) 
Bente Klose (FGW) 
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